VMVC AT THE NATIONAL AMPHIBIAN RALLY, COROWA, 13-18/3/90
Luke and I left Cockatoo at 0900 hours on Thursday, 15th and after a lunch stop at Wangaratta, arrived at Corowa at 1500 hours to find several NSW members already camped, and several of our members already in their on-site accommodation. After setting up amp we went visiting, renewing acquaintances etc and discussing all manner of subjects, with military vehicles predominating. After the evening meal and more socializing, it was off to bed at approximately 2250 hours.

Friday saw members arriving throughout the day, although, several VMVC regulars did not make it this year and their company was missed. A few of us visited Upton’s premises for the usual pilgrimage and most of us found and purchased something of interest.

This year, amphibious vehicles were very scarce, with the AMVCS presenting 2 amphibious Jeeps, and our contingent providing a motorized land Rover trailer and a conventional canoe. However, the lack of amphibians was compensated for by the large turn-up of conventional vehicles, although, until Saturday, there were only one Jeep in attendance. Several VMVC Jeep owners opted for modern transport, with the poor wives being blamed because of their (claimed) desire for comfort.
Two vehicles making their debut at this event were Al Bowden’s beautifully restored (monkey face) Ford Blitz, and Rick Cove’s also beautifully restored White Scout car. Rick drove the White from Paynesville, on the Gippsland Lakes, over Mt Hotham to the venue. Both of these vehicles looked as if they had traveled about one mile for the showroom floor.

Saturday morning we formed up in line astern and traveled to Rutherglen, where we made a circuit of the main street, then back to Corowa were a similar parade was carried out. Later, a swap and sell meet, was held, and once again several parts changed hands for modest sums and, of course, a lot of interest was created with the appearance of many unusual items.

After the difficulties of last year to find a suitable venue for the Saturday night dinner, a change was made this year; to Rutherglen; where Lynn and glen Stones made their extra-large garage available – an area large enough to accommodate our contingent, including all the children. A fantastic meal was provided by a professional caterer, at a modest cost, and the gratitude of all of us is extended to Lynn and Glen, their family, and the other helpers for making this event a night to remember.
The entertainment was again directed by Maggie Mottram, whose efforts were most appreciated, as were the efforts of the actors. Maggie dedicates many hours of her holiday in preparing scripts etc which give us so much fun. Thanks must also go to Col Anderson for his efforts in organizing this event: and my own thanks also go to all the attending members of both organizations for making Luke’s and my stay so enjoyable.

Sunday, we packed and left at approximately 1000 hours and, after a stop at Bonnie Doon for lunch, arrived back at Cockatoo 1500 hours.

Vehicles: 2 Amphibious Jeeps, 4 Jeeps and 2 Trailers, 5 Land Rovers and 3 trailers, Dodge Command Car, 2 Dodge ¾-ton Weapons Carriers, 2 Dodge Power Wagons, Chev lend lease truck, Bedford 4X4, Kaiser Wrecker, Ford Marmon Herrington, Ferret Scout Car, 2 White Scout Cars, Ford Blitz, Chev Blitz, Ford Blitz ambulance, 2 International 6X6’s, Plymouth Staff Car (20 modern)
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